
TO: �^�š���+ Senate 

FROM: Traci Vennie 

DATE: September 21, 2023 

SUBJECT: September 20, 2023, �^�š���+���^���v���š�� Meeting Minutes 

 
In Attendance: Shawn Beistline, Amy Black, Bridget Conlogue, Grismeiris De Jesus, Rebecca Dzikowski, Kym Fetsko, 
Autumn Forgione, Melisa Gallo, Lucy Grissinger, Meg Hambrose, Rose Ann Jubinski, Sybil Keris, Jonathan Kirby, Bernard 
Krzan, Kristi Klien, Denise Kuzma, Fatheat 2:03 PM. Meg Hambrose �}�+���Œ���� the 

opening prayer. Geri Barber will �}�+���Œ the opening prayer at the next meeting. Mr. Murphy read the Land 
Acknowledgement Statement. Attendance was checked, a quorum was met. 

 
 

Review of Previous Month’s Minutes: The minutes from the August meeting were reviewed. A motion was 
made to approve the minutes. The motion was seconded, and the minutes were approved. 

 
 

Review of Agenda: A motion was made to accept the agenda. The motion was seconded, and the agenda was 
approved. 

Guests: Father Marina 

Father Marina commended and applauded our work, and offered thanks for all we do for the University. 

Updates:  

�x New first year class brings us 1038 new students for the start of the Fall 2023 term.  The class dons an average 
SAT score of 1200, and an average high school GPA of 3.60.  With 31% being First Generation students, and 
229 students of color, this number is down due to financial packages.  We could not be as generous this year as 
we have been in the past and with this, we saw less students of colo

our help at move in. 

�x This year there are plans to work to expand definition of enrollment management.  There will be a focus on 
retention and transfers, as well as graduate population. 

�x Saturday night was the Gala to kick off the public phase of capital campaign. The campaign began in 2017 and will be 
completed in May 2025.  The goal is $135 million for scholarships and infrastructure.  To date, we have gathered $112 



million of the $135 



�x Committee sign-up sheets: T h e  c o m m i t t e e s  w e r e  r a t i f i e d  w i t h  t h e i r  l e a d e r s h i p .   
T h o s e  l e a d e r s  c a n  a d d  p e o p l e  a s  i n t e r e s t  d e v e l o p s .  C h a n g e s s h o u l d  b e  
s e n t  t o  t h e  Communications Committee so the website can be updated. 

�x Mark will seek Michelle, Ed, and Jose as future guest speakers at our meetings. 

�x Trustee Report:   
o Spoke about the diversity of the incoming class.   
o Discussed the new building, and a presentation by the architectural firm was given.  
o  Discussion about a certification of LEED Tc 0.E1Gon 



o Michelle mentions two academic affair townhalls per semester.  She intends to include students in 
one of them. The first one is scheduled for Sept 22nd.   

o Michelle asked for Senates to present how we operate and how we run so that we can better connect 
all Senates together. 

�x Mark offered thanks to Kristi for running the August meeting. 

�x Mark offered thanks to Kym for running the Meg Cullen-Brown awards. 
 

Previous Business: 
�x Mark will communicate to Joe Boyd the acceptance of the decreased monthly award to the Megan Cullen-

Brown Awardees.   
 
Standing Committee Reports: 

�x Communications Committee: Co-Chairs: Denise Kuzma and Melisa Gallo 
o The committee has met and scheduled a Symposium on October 26th in the Pearn Auditorium from 

11:30-1pm with a topic yet to be determined.   
o Planning a Newsletter in December. 

 
�x Election & Membership: Tri-chairs: Shawn Beistline, Rose Ann Jubinski & Kristi Klien 

o The committee has not yet met. 
o Rose Ann will coordinate with others for the invite to the board committee volunteers. 
o Reminder to look at the numbers per constituency and reevaluate the needs. 
 

 
�x Finance: Chair: Traci Vennie 

o Gained access to monthly reports. 

o No expenditures at this point. 

 
�x Social Events & Community Building: Co-chairs: Melissa Eckenrode and Lucy Grissinger 

o Lucy noted they are working on December 13th or 6th, however at this time the 
ballroom is already reserved for the President's Reception and there is a hope that 
one of the two dates will open up once a determination is made when the Presidents 
event will be. 

 
 

�x Staff Development: Co-chairs: Geri Barber & Meg Hambrose 
o Nothing new to report. Working out details for interests previously noted. 
o Patti confirmed PNC will do credit or data breach presentation and that we can with Beth to set 

it up.   
 
 

�x Staff Recognition and Excellence: Chair: Kym Fetsko 
o Meeting slated for October 10th.   
o 44 nominators received for October to date.  
o The committee has asked Mark to confirm the decreased award has been confirmed with Joe. 

 
�x Ad Hoc: 

o Assessment: Chair: Geri Barber 

o Committee has not yet met.  



 

�x Remote Policy: Co-Chairs: Mark Murphy and Traci Vennie 
o Father Marina and Patti have confirmed that the Policy will be reviewed at the October 

Cabinet meeting. 
 

Items from the Floor: 
�x The Employee resource document still on website and has many broken links and it was agreed that it should 

be taken down until we determine what we plan to do with it. 
 

Motion to Adjourn: 

�x A motion was made to adjourn at 3:09 PM. The motion was seconded and approved. 
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